File No. 11-431
(ITEM           )  From the Director, Department of Transportation and Public Works, and the Airport Director requesting authorization to enter into a Professional Service Contract with Anderson & Kreiger, LLP, for support services in the negotiation for new hydrant fuel agreements, by recommending adoption of the following:
A RESOLUTION

WHEREAS, on December 1, 1986, Milwaukee County entered into agreements with the signatory airlines serving General Mitchell International Airport (GMIA) to construct, operate, and maintain a new hydrant fuel system (HFS); and


WHEREAS, these agreements expire on November 30, 2011, and airline participants have been provided a draft copy of a new agreement for the continued operation of the HFS; and

WHEREAS, the airlines have provided the following draft agreements:

1. Fuel System Lease Agreement,
2. Fuel System Interline Agreement,
3. Non-Contracting User Agreement,
4. Into-Plane Agent Agreement,
5. Fuel System Access Agreement, and

6. Gasoline Facility Access Agreement
; and


WHEREAS, these agreements are highly technical and are typically negotiated with the assistance of outside counsel with specialized experience; and


WHEREAS, the airlines have already retained a national law firm with significant experience in negotiating such HFS agreements on behalf of airlines; and


WHEREAS, in order to obtain the necessary expertise to negotiate these agreements, GMIA issued a Request for Proposals (RFP) for professional consulting services from law firms that have a background and expertise in HFS agreements; and


WHEREAS, two responses were received and evaluated by Airport staff; and


WHEREAS, after review of the qualifications and experience of the firms, Airport staff recommends Anderson & Kreiger, LLP,  be retained; and

WHEREAS, the Anderson & Kreiger, LLP, proposal also contains a commitment for the County Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) requirement (set at 17%) by contracting with a certified DBE law firm, Hall, Bruce & Olson, SC; and


WHEREAS, sufficient funding is available in Airport Professional Services – Recurring Operations Account 5041-6148; now, therefore,


BE IT RESOLVED, that the Director, Department of Transportation and Public Works, and the Airport Director is hereby authorized to enter into a Professional Service Contract with Anderson & Kreiger, LLP, for support services in the negotiation for new hydrant fuel system agreements.
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